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18th September 2015
Dear xxxxxxxx,
RE: 
Planning Application Reference: 14/P/2699/F 
Lidl, Crown Glass Car Park, Stockway South, Nailsea, North Somerset
Further to our letter dated 1st December 2014, we informed you that Lidl had commissioned our Transport Consultants to undertake further car parking studies and that we would look at other reasonable alternative measures to further mitigate the loss of car parking at Crown Glass. After nine months of discussions with both Ellandi (owners of Crown Glass Shopping Centre) and North Somerset Council Lidl are now in a position to update you as to the current situation. 

In summary, after the public open day held on Thursday 11 September 2014 Lidl submitted a planning application in December for a neighbourhood food store extending to a sales area of 1,064 sq m (originally 1,178 sq m sales area) with 147 car parking spaces (originally 96 car parking spaces in Crown Glass Car Park).  This was an increase of 51 car parking spaces and a decrease in sales area of 114 sq m from that originally displayed at the public open day.  Lidl were able to increase the number of car parking spaces available by agreeing to purchase additional land, namely the former petrol filling station.

A public meeting was held on Friday 23rd January 2015 at Scotch Horn Leisure Centre to enable the public to voice their opinion on the submitted planning application scheme. It was evident from this meeting that many of those present were still not happy with the scheme and so Lidl have over the last nine months looked at various possibilities to mitigate the loss of 47 car parking spaces from the 194 currently provided within the privately owned car park.   
We are pleased to be able to confirm that Lidl have been able to further improve the car park provision by increasing the number to a total of 154 car parking spaces compared to the 96 that was identified in the original scheme and 147 identified in the planning application.   Overall this means that in this car park alone the reduction in parking provision is limited to 40 spaces. 
Alongside our review of the layout of the Crown Glass Car Park we have also looked at how we could improve Station Road Car Park to provide additional parking provision and a more efficient layout.  Our review has enabled us to identify a design that allows for a further 11 car parking spaces above the current provision and an additional disabled parking space (12 additional spaces in total).  In order to facilitate this improved provision we are prepared to make available a financial contribution of £400,000 to North Somerset Council to redesign, resurface and upgrade this car park.  Based on the improvements offered by Lidl this would ensure that overall there would only be a loss of 28 car parking spaces from the 864 currently provided in the four town centre car parks at Crown Glass, Station Road, Link Road and Clevedon Road. 
In addition to the increased parking provision we are proposing to introduce a maximum 2 hour parking limit across the Crown Glass Car Park thereby bringing this car park in line with the agreement that North Somerset Council has put in place in leasing the Link Road car park to Waitrose.  The combined effect of a 2 hour parking limit will increase the overall vehicle turnover and in turn the available parking provision in the town centre.   Our efforts to improve the parking provision within the town centre have taken account of The Town Council’s own aspirations recorded in its Annual Report 2014-2015.  This document identifies that the 2 hour parking limit within Link Road Car Park was necessary and that the benefits of the improved car park highlighted the need for the improvement of Station Road Car Park.  As well as mitigating the impact of our scheme the contribution that Lidl are willing to make available will enable these  improvements  to happen.
As part of the reviews we have completed since our planning application was submitted we held a meeting with the Health Centre and patient group to discuss the revised plans.  The Medical Centre do not have any dedicated car parking spaces within Crown Glass Car Park for patients. However, we appreciate that as an organisation we could improve the Crown Glass Car Park to assist the patients of the Medical Centre.  We listened to the group and our improved scheme has increased the total disabled parking spaces to 13 spaces (previously only 5 spaces were provided), with 9 of these spaces located outside the Medical Centre.
We are aware that the former Police Station site has been marketed for sale and that many residents would have preferred if we built a store on this site. Lidl looked seriously at this site but on reflection the site was too small to accommodate the store and the number of car parking spaces that are proposed on the Crown Glass Car Park.  In addition, in terms of planning policy the site is classed as ‘an out of centre site’ so any planning application that would have been submitted would have failed this particular policy test as sites within the town centre (Crown Glass Car Park) are to be considered preferential.     

To summarise if Lidl were to instigate the measures proposed in respect to the car parks, the reduction in parking provision would be limited to 28 car parking spaces compared with the current  864 provided over the four town centre car parks.  This is based on 154 spaces being provided within the Crown Glass Car Park. The figure of 28 takes into account the proposed additional 12 spaces that could be provided at Station Road Car Park. 
Lidl feel positively about bringing a new store to Nailsea a development that far outweighs the loss of 28 car parking spaces for the town of Nailsea.  We would urge you to look objectively at the following benefits and measures that Lidl would potentially bring to the town of Nailsea:
· The provision of a discount food store offer in Nailsea which does not presently feature in the town;

· Retains customer spend in the town which presently leaks to towns with a discount food store namely Clevedon, Portishead, Bristol and Weston Super Mare;

· Provision of 40 new jobs, employed locally with Lidl becoming the first British Supermarket to introduce the living wage; 
· £400,000 contribution for the upgrade of Station Road Car Park;
· Overall three of the four town centre car parks would be upgraded;

· Increase in disabled parking provision in the town centre;

· Investment in Nailsea town centre which would benefit existing retailers and attract other occupiers to the empty units within the Shopping Centre;

· It will compliment other retail uses within the town centre as we are not a ‘one stop shop’;
· Further investment in the town centre with an improved signage strategy, improved public toilets, a new play area, which will not be realised without the Lidl development.

It is worth noting that this site may well be developed whether it is a Lidl food store or not as the owners of Crown Glass Shopping Centre need to raise capital to enable improvements to the shopping centre.  In essence the site could potentially be redeveloped without the need to retain a car park and thus the future of this car park may well remain uncertain.
We are hoping that this planning application will be heard at Committee in the next couple of months, especially since there has been so much interest in the site.  We have included within this letter the site plan that was originally displayed at the open day and a revised site plan which we hope you will agree we have taken on board the comments of the public.   We have also included a letter provided by Ellandi, the owners of Crown Glass Shopping Centre which explains their aspirations for this site.  In addition, we have included a postcard questionnaire where we really would appreciate it if you could spare the time to complete and return in the pre-paid envelope.
I would like to thank you for taking the time to consider this information. We believe these latest proposals to be a much improved, sensible, pragmatic and well considered scheme for the development of this site.
 Yours sincerely
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 James Mitchell, Head of Property, For and on behalf of Lidl UK

